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                                                 Gun Hill, New Arley,

                                                          CV7 8HB
                                                   Tel. 01676 540347

Friday 11th. November 2016

Dear Parents,
The report for Arley’s Ofsted Inspection at the end of September is now online with Ofsted and also on our website. Hard copies are available from the office.

The report is extremely disappointing, especially as it follows closely on from a Local Authority Review in July, which acknowledged the substantial progress the school has made since the previous Ofsted Inspection in October 2014.
 Since the last inspection  staff, governors and children have worked tirelessly to enable Arley to  become a good school. This has been fully supported by the Local Authority and other external advisors who have worked with us over the past 2 years.
In the LA Review the findings were:

· Leaders have acted promptly to action advice and guidance. 

· The Head Teacher has taken the correct decisions

· Teaching is increasingly good 

· Teachers’ planning and subject knowledge is a strength

· Leaders have a good level of expertise and knowledge of their areas of responsibility.
· Teaching assistants are a strength of the school.

· Pupils’ attitudes to learning are good

· Pupils are safe in school

· Across the school standards are rising because outcomes are improving in all phases.

This is in sharp contrast to the wording of the Ofsted report, the exception being behaviour and well-being which they found to be good.
We have been advised to lodge a formal complaint with Ofsted about the manner in which this inspection was conducted and the negative tone of the report. 
I, and all the staff and governors  at the school, firmly stand by our judgement of Arley Primary School. This is a GOOD school. 
It is highly unlikely that Ofsted will change the judgement, as this rarely if ever happens. However, we all believe that this report does not reflect our school, the progress we have made or the quality of education that your children receive here.

On a more positive note, we have just received an invitation for the school to represent Primary Education in The Parliamentary Review for 2016-17. The report aims to highlight best practice and raising standards in primary education. Schools selected are either outstanding or show considerable improvement. 

I and the staff would like to thank you for the many positive comments made by parents to the Ofsted Inspectors.  You have supported us through a journey, that has been difficult at times, and helped us to become the school we are today.  A school we are proud of.
Yours Sincerely,

B M Letts (Head Teacher)
